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PRESIDENT’S  MESSAGE 

Hi Neighbors, 
 
  With the weather warming up and the vaccine 
doing its work in my body I am feeling like a 
cicada ready to emerge! We may not be 
officially part of Brood X, but I feel like we are 
all sharing that similar feeling of a significant 
return to life. After a year holed up in our 
homes, this summer will surely be one to 
remember!  

 

  There are many things planned for our neighborhood already 
with more to come. The kick off to this new NANA year is our 
Annual Meeting on 5/23. Please join us for a recap of 
neighborhood happenings this year, the election of officers to 
the NANA board and plans for the year ahead. Our yearly 
gathering will be followed the next weekend by the North 
Avondale Food Truck Festival on 5/30. This outdoor event will 
allow everyone to maintain social distancing and feel comfortable 
while enjoying the first weekend of summer. More details to 
follow soon! (See Events Page 2) 
 

  The start of the new board term is also a great time for you to 
get involved with NANA! We are still looking for folks to be a 
part of our committees or head new committees. This is a great 
way to begin volunteering with NANA and seeing what it is like 
to be on the board. We also encourage everyone to attend our 
monthly general body meetings. Hopefully soon we will be able 
to gather in person again, but we also want to keep the digital 
component to the meetings so that we can keep participation 
high. We welcome all members of the community to attend the 
meetings and contribute ideas for our neighborhood. NANA is 
all of us and the more engaged neighbors we have, the more we 
can do together! 
 

Thank you for your participation and thank you to the NANA 
Executive Board and committees for all their hard work this 
year. 
 

Ethan Perry 

60TH NANA ANNUAL MEETING 
SUNDAY, MAY 23, 2021  

4:00 PM 
 

VIA ZOOM at: 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/7228542133 

Passcode: 45217 
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ANA’s 2021-2022 Nominating 
Committee comprised of: Charlene 
Morse, Chair (Burton Woods Ln.); Kim 
Russell (Spring House Ln.); Sandesh 

Samdaria (Barry Ln.); Patrice Watson (Avon Fields 
Pl.); Tristen Yarborough (Parker Pl.) is pleased to 
announce the proposed slate of officers:  

 
2021/2022 NANA Board of Trustees 

 
President:   

Heather Herr (Betula Ave.) 
1st Vice President:  

Ethan Perry  (Wedgewood) 
2nd Vice President: 

Patrice Watson (Avon Fields Pl.) 
3rd Vice President:  

Morgan Rottinghaus  (Lenox Pl.) 
Recording Secretary: 

Sandesh Samdaria  (Barry Ln.) 
Corresponding Secretary:  

Ryan Jarrell  (Avondale Ave.) 
Treasurer:   

Robin Senser  (Burton Woods Ln.) 

 
AGENDA HIGHLIGHTS 

 

• Annual Officer/Committee Reports 

• Election of Officers 

WE SEND OUT A NANA NEWS BY EMAIL EVERY MONTH. ONLY ONE A YEAR COMES VIA US MAIL 
IS THIS YOUR FIRST OR ONLY NANA NEWS? 

DO YOU GET ONE EACH MONTH?  
If you do not already receive a monthly email newsletter and would like to: go to northavondalecincinnati.com and 
click on Sign Up For Our Newsletter on the right hand side or bottom depending on your device.  or send your email to 
nanacincinnati@gmail.com  or pay an extra $10 with your dues to have your newsletter mailed each month via the US Postal 
Service. To view past newsletters, you can go to northavondalecincinnati.com then click on Newsletters. 
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COMMITTEE UPDATES 

 
BEAUTIFICATION 
 

NORTH AVONDALE “LANDMARK” TREES 
Do you have a special tree in your yard?  Have you admired 
a tree in a neighbor’s garden?  If so, please nominate these 
trees to be considered as “Landmark” trees of North 
Avondale.  We are very loosely following guidelines set up 
by the East Row Garden Club in Newport when they 
established their Landmark Tree Program.  Suggestions on 
criteria to consider when nominating a tree follow.  Please 
send your nomination, and its location, and why you think 
the tree qualifies to Jolene Struebbe at 
jmstruebbe@gmail.com. A photo would be great as well!  
It is our hope that we can label/recognize these special 
trees publicly in the future! Note: This program is not 
intended to have legal overlays. 

 

Ginkgo Trees at 4136 Rose Hill Avenue 
 
The “Landmark Tree” program aims to recognize 
significant trees within North Avondale’s urban forest. 
These trees are valuable assets to the community, and have 
continued to provide multiple environmental, physical, 
social, and economic benefits instrumental in shaping our 
neighborhood. The hope is that this program will 
encourage deeper appreciation of our trees, especially those 
of unusual size, historic or cultural significance or other 
unique characteristics. A tree may qualify as a Landmark 
Tree if it meets one or more of the following criteria: 

• Has attained significant size in height, trunk diameter 
or canopy spread; 

• Has significance because of its age; 
• Has special aesthetic qualities for its species;  
• Possesses rare horticulture value; 
• Has historical significance to a person, place or event. 

 
Final decision on inclusion in the North Avondale 
Landmark Tree program rests with the Beautification 
committee. 

Jolene Struebbe, Co-Chair 

• Urban Forestry is now accepting requests for Street 

trees.  Requests are being taken through mid-July and 
trees will be planted in the Fall. Urban Forestry can 

choose your tree or you can. They are taking special requests 
and encourage diversity in planting.  For more details, or to 

request a tree be planted, please contact Marianne Prue at 
513.861.9070 or via email at Marianne.pru@cincinnati-
oh.gov.   

 

We are very grateful to Jolene Struebbe for stepping up to be 
NANA’s Beautification Co-Chair! (Parks and Gardens).  Thank 
you, Jolene! 
 

Also, many thanks to our expert volunteer gardeners who keep 
NA beautiful with their amazing contributions to our public 
gardens:  

• Deb Corwin, Beth Ewing, Carolyn and Jake Gillman, 
Emily Harten, Brian Hill, Kim Hubbard, Richard 
Jackson, Sarah Koucky, Charlene Morse, Mary Piper 
and Ann Wong 

 

Watch for Cincinnati Park's “Amazing Volunteer Lives 
Here” yard signs which will be placed in the yards of exemplary 
Park volunteers. With limited signs, these will be rotated among 
our amazing volunteers. Sarah Koucky made us proud as she 
was highlighted in CincyParks Volunteers Newsletter this 
month. Kiddos to her and all of our great park volunteers for 
making NA Shine!  
 

We are still in search of volunteers to help with Gardening, and 
a Beautification Co-Chair primarily to act as Keep Cincinnati 
Beautiful liaison and litter control. Please email 
NANA@gmail.com if you can help. 
 

Hope to see you out enjoying the neighborhood, 
Maura Wolf ,Interim Beautification Co-Chair 

DEVELOPMENT 
 
The Port has informed the NA Joint Strategic Development 
Committee that they are evaluating multiple applicants for the 
Rubel Property (3864 Reading Rd.). They will notify us when 
the time is appropriate for community engagement.  Any 
further updates will be given at the Annual Meeting in May.   

 

Jeff Herr, Chair and Beth Ewing, Co-Chair 
 

EVENTS 
 

Upcoming Events & Save The Dates 
 
North Avondale Food Truck Festival – Sunday, May 30th, 
2021 4pm – 8pm - Betula Avenue, North Avondale  
 

North Avondale Food Truck Festival Update: 
• Food Trucks attending: 

•Taco 
•Pizza 
•Soft Serve Ice Cream 
•Snow Cones 
•Beer from Madtree 
•Music 

• No Plans Memorial Day Weekend? Save the date because 
we have something special planned for you! We would like 
to invite all of the North Avondale and surrounding 
community families out for our very own Food Truck 
Festival. We will feature varieties of dinner food, dessert  

(Continued on next page) 
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(Continued on page 4) 

(Continued from page 2)  
and drinks for adults and children of all ages.  

• We suggest everyone bringing some folding chairs or 
blankets to sit on and enjoy the food, music, fun and 
festivities.  

 

• North Avondale Yard Sale – Saturday, June 5th 
from 8am – 2pm  
 

It’s time for Spring 
C l e a n i n g  a n d 
emptying out your 
house for the third 
annual community 
YARD SALE!!! The 
4th Annual North 
A v o n d a l e 
N e i g h b o r h o o d 
Association Yard Sale 
will take place on 
Saturday June 5 from 8 am - noon.  
 

If you will be participating with a sale, please send 
y o u r  a d d r e s s  t o  L a u r i e  P i k e , 
northavondale@yahoo.com, so she can include it 
in the flyer that will be available to shoppers that 
day.  

• Sidewalk Shenanigans – Friday, June 18th 6pm – 
9pm Let’s throw it back to the “Good Ole Days” when 
neighbors would hang out in the front yard or porch, 
laugh at the week’s events and watch the kids play. We 
invite you to set up shop on the sidewalk with your 
favorite neighbors, turn on some tunes, set up some 
chairs, walk around and say hello to everyone, sip a cold 
beverage, share a cold beverage and enjoy the beautiful 
summer evening. Engage in HAPPINESS for HAPPY 
HOUR! Look out for a flyer with more details to plan 
ahead . Rain date will be announced on the flyer. 

 

Future Events 
All Future events will be posted in the Newsletter, Social 
Media, Email and on the NANA Website!  
If you have any questions, concerns or would like to plan 
or volunteer for an event, please contact NANA Board 
Member & Events Chair, Morgan Rottinghaus: 
Email: scopetto@msn.com, Phone : 917.683.0349 
Thank you again to everyone who participates, volunteers 
and supports our community events. We appreciate you!!  

Keeping Community Strong, 
Morgan Rottinghaus, Chair 

 

HEALTH & WELLNESS 
 

When we think of health, we may think of our own 
personal health and images of sitting in the doctor’s office 
may emerge. When we think of public health, we may 
gather images of health clinics and hospitals and the rush 
made by the federal government to provide vaccinations 
against the coronavirus. However, for decades, indeed, 
centuries, racism has been a factor in the quality of our 
health. But if racism did not show it’s face at your door, it 
never became worthy of a second glance. Yet, last year with 
the memorable killing of George Floyd, racism plopped 

itself front and center at everyone’s door step daring whoever 
opened the door NOT to acknowledge it. Racism has been a 
thorn in the backs of people of color since their arrival on 
these shores. It has unfairly showered advantages on some 
people and it has unfairly suffocated others with 
disadvantages. The topic is way too large to discuss here in 
this article, but it will no longer be ignored.  Racism affects 
the health of people by preventing people from accessing 
quality health care. The Centers for Disease Control have 
declared racism a public health threat. Even the City of 
Cincinnati through the Cincinnati City Council made a 
resolution on July 30, 2020 expressing its belief that racism is 
a public health crisis in the city of Cincinnati. The Council 
further expressed its commitment to improve the quality of 
life and health of the city’s minority residents. Given that, if 
we are concerned about our health and the health of others, 
what are YOU going to do about it? Everyone can do 
something.  Ponder that. 

Kimya Moyo, Health Liaison 
 

LAW & SAFETY 
 

•Clinton Springs & E. Mitchell Intersection Update: 
This intersection is now an all stop. This was implemented 

since drivers were not yielding to 
pedestrians. The city will be 
installing a message board 
indicating a road pattern 
change and they will also be 
painting the street near the 
stop sign @ Clinton 

Springs…STOP.  
•E. Mitchell (near Red Bud Ave) Update: 
The city has installed a yellow flashing arrow sign near the 
curve going west on E. Mitchell, to try to slow down 
drivers. At this same location, DOTE will be installing a 
High Friction Surface Treatment. This is a safety-first 
pavement treatment intended to restore and maintain 
pavement friction to reduce crashes. It is a thin layer of high
-quality polish-resistant 
aggregate bonded to the 
pavement surface with 
polymer resin binder. 
 

Plans are to begin the 
installation on 6/7 and to be 
finished 6/11. Of course, this 
is weather permitting. 

•The Planter on Red Bud Ave Update: 
The repair work on the planter will be completed at the end 
of May and re-installed in June. 

•Landlords 
The city of Cincinnati is cracking down on landlords 
who are delinquent in taking care of their apartment 
buildings.  
 

THE LANDLORD’S DUTIES  
The landlord must:  
Comply with requirement of any building, housing, health 
or safety codes which materially affect health and safety; 



NANA CALENDAR NANA CALENDAR NANA CALENDAR NANA CALENDAR  
 

• Wednesday, May 12, 6:30-7:30, Events Committee Meeting 

• Tuesday, May 18, JSCD Meeting 

• Sunday, May 23, NANA Annual Meeting 4 pm Zoom: https://
us02web.zoom.us/j/7228542133 Passcode 45217 

• Sunday, May 30th, North Avondale Food Truck Festival 4pm – 
8pm, Betula Avenue, North Avondale  

• Saturday, June 5, 8am - 2pm, North Avondale Yard Sale 

• Tuesday, June 8, NANA General Meeting 7 pm Zoom: https://
us02web.zoom.us/j/7228542133 Passcode 45217 

RECYCLINGRECYCLINGRECYCLINGRECYCLING 
    

The Cincinnati Recycling & Reuse Hub  
 

• Hours: Thursday & Friday 12pm–7pm, 
Saturday 9am–4pm 

• 911 Evans Street, Cincinnati, Ohio 45204.  
• Phone: 513.538.3798 
• Email: cintirecyclingandreusehub@gmail.com 
• Website: https://
www.cincinnatirecyclingandreusehub.org/ 

• Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/CintiRRH/
events/?ref=page_internal 

 

Additional information: 
• Electronics Recycling Drop-off Event on 
Saturday, May 15 at 10am to 2pm 

• www.cincinnatirecyclingandreusehub.org/what-we-take 
• You can enter our lot through Berlin or Woodrow 
street. 

• We can only currently accept cash for any items that 
are fee based. (We are working on getting that fixed.) 

We appreciate your patience with our volunteers!  
See below for a list of what they take for free:  
https://static1.squarespace.com/
static/5ecd724f782c903df8dbd2bc/
t/606200186292d2190fe56b02/1617035289826/
CRRH+Quick+Guide.pdf 
 

Editors Note: Though the City will take many things 
for free, the wait time for larger items can be a few 
months. Check out what they take for a nominal fee. 

Cincinnati’s Best Address with:  
Beautiful Homes,  

Great Neighbors & Civic Passion  

 
• Make all repairs and do whatever is reasonably 
necessary to put and keep the premises in a fit and 
habitable condition; 

• Keep the common area of the building safe and 
sanitary; 

• Provide trash and waste receptacles, if there are four or 
more apartments in the building; 

• Supply running hot water, a reasonable amount of hot 
water, and reasonable heat at all times; 

• Give tenant reasonable notice of intent to enter into a 
tenant’s apartment and enter only at reasonable times; 

• PROVIDE THE TENANT WITH THE NAME 
AND ADDRESS OF LANDLORD AND AGENT, 
IF ANY, IN WRITING AT THE BEGINNING OF 
TENANCY; 

• Keep all electrical, plumbing, heating, ventilating, and 
air conditioning fixtures and appliances and elevators in 
good safe working condition, when these things are 
supplied or required to be supplied by the landlord; 

• Not harass the tenant by unreasonable or repeated 
demands to enter the tenant’s apartment. If the 
landlord or agent enters without the tenant’s 
permission or repeatedly demands entry, the tenant can 
recover actual damages resulting from the landlord’s 
entering.   

 

If you are concerned with the conditions in your rental 
unit, please reach out to the city using the Citizen Service 
Request @ data.cincinnati-oh.gov or call them at 
561.9000. You can also reach out to us @ 
nanacincinnati@gmail.com or call 401.5356 and leave a 
voicemail. 
 

For more information go to the NANA Website https://
northavondalecincinnati.com/landlord-tenant/ 

 

Carolyn Gillman, Chair 

(Continued from page 3) 
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SUMMER CAMPS 
 

Mutual Dance Theater and Arts Center 
Learn More at: https://www.mutualdance.org/artscenter/
summer/camp/?
utm_source=Newsletter&utm_campaign=81d7526cf3-
EMAIL_CAMPAIGN_2018_05_09_COPY_01&utm_medi
um=email&utm_term=0_8592275e03-81d7526cf3-
409952777 

 

Cincinnati Recreation Camps 
Learn More: https://www.cincinnati-oh.gov/recreation/
programs/camp-crc1/summer-day-camps/ 

•North Avondale S.T.E.A.M Specialty Camp June 7th - 
August 13th 9am - 4pm $150.00   

•Ages 5-12 apply at Cincyrec.org 
• National Junior Tennis & Learning Registration April 7
-May 31 (see flyer on page 7 under Recreation) 

Cincinnati Parks 
Learn More: https://www.cincinnatiparks.com/best-
summer-day-camps-preview-2021/ 

 

Summer Camps in General 
https://www.google.com/search?
newwin-
dow=1&tbs=lf:1,lf_ui:2&tbm=lcl&sxsrf=ALeKk00o7kIvBLTuzIXlHYJ8
cFbTCe7YYg:1617677290268&q=summer+camps+cincinnati&rflfq=1&
num=10&sa=X&ved=2ahUKEwjjkv3BzejvAhUlnq0KHcv8BYsQjGp6B
AgCEGk&biw=1024&bih=444#rlfi=hd:;si:;mv:[[39.53099141968779,-
83.2946230641899],[38.91608279814259,-84.95355877870297],null,
[39.224210467938654,-84.12409092144644],9] 

Burton Street Honorary Renaming on 6/12 from 10am to 
2pm More details to follow. Robin Pearl II was shot and killed 
on Burton Avenue on June 15, 2015 at the age of 18. She was 
at the wrong place at the wrong time and was not the intended 
victim 



WELCOME NEW 

NEIGHBORS 

 

• Accenti Tech Solution Inc. at 3720 Beatrice Dr. 
• Ashley Hammond at 206 Clinton Springs Ave. 
• Joseph Michael Fricke at 752 Clinton Springs Ave. 
• Equity Trust Company at 800 N Fred Shuttlesworth Cr. 
• Loren Real Estate LLC at 692 Glenwood Ave. 
• Olivia N Parrish at 134 Mary Ln.  
• Optimal Realty LLC at 615 E Mitchell Ave. 
• John R Patterson at 3900 Rose Hill Ave. 501A 
• John Sterne Slaven at 3967 Warwick Ave. 

• Hello, we are the Family Mosa (Floria, Raphaël, Moïse 

and Caroline) at 4003 Rose Hill Avenue  

FROM YOUR 

NEIGHBORS 
 

It is time to update the Rose Hill, Beechwood, 
Betula, Redbud, Avon Fields block watch map and 
neighborhood directory. 

 
If you have an interest and time (this summer) to help 
with this project, please reach out to Jolene Struebbe at 
jmstruebbe@gmail.com. I particularly need someone 
who knows how to re-create this map, as the neighbor 
who originally did it has long since moved out of the 
neighborhood, but all helping hands are more than 
welcome! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Let’s get to know each other again! 
 Jolene Struebbe (Beechwood)  

 
Petra van Nuis, Chicago jazz singer, who grew up in 
North Avondale, will be appearing with her husband, 
Chicago jazz guitarist, Andy Brown, pianist, Rob 
Allgeyer, bassist Chris Berg, and drummer, Jan Leslie, at 
the Washington Park Porch, 12th & Elm Sts. On 
Monday May 24 from 6-9 p.m. in a free concert--" 
Chicago meets Cincinnati, featuring Petra van Nuis." 
https://washingtonpark.org/series/jazz-in-the-park-2/ 
For more information about Petra, see 
www.petrasings.com 
 
Hope you can come. 

Rosalie van Nuis (Burton Woods Lane) 

AROUND THE 

NEIGHBORHOOD 

 

There have been fox sightings in our neighborhood 
“Please do not hurt me or 
my mom. We just 
temporarily moved to the 
neighborhood so we could 
be safe.” 
If you have suddenly seen 
a fox in the yard near your 
home, there is a good 
reason for this. It is denning season. Between the end of 
March and early April, a mother fox will give birth to 
between 4 and 5 kits (a baby fox is called a kit). A coyote 
will often find a fox den, dig out the babies, and kill them. 
A mother fox knows this and will frequently choose a den 
site close to people, away from where coyotes generally 
go. A fox will often den under a porch, shed, garage, barn, 
or side of a hill, trying to keep her little family safe. Please 
offer them a short-term rental because this is not a 
permanent situation. If you are lucky enough to see how 
beautiful an adult fox is, or witness the kits playing (at a 
distance of course), you will be glad you did! It is not 
uncommon for Red Foxes to change dens several times 
during the season, so you may not see them for long. Kits 
are slow to develop and will not leave the den until they 
are about a month old. Foxes do not live in a den year-
round, only when a mother has babies. During the 
summer as the kits grow older, you will see less and less 
of them, and by September everyone will have packed up 
and moved on. Please do not call a service to “relocate 
them”, they will often be killed. If you see a fox during 
the day, it does not mean she is rabid. A mother fox 
works tirelessly to feed her kits and will often be out 
during daylight hours foraging for food. Foxes are 
omnivores, generally feeding on berries, grasses, and small 
rodents. They are solitary and prefer to be left alone. They 
do not want to hunt and eat your children, mate with your 
dog, or kill your cat. A fox just wants a place to raise her 
family safely, please allow her to do that. 

https://www.facebook.com/antlerridgewildlife/  
 

Mill Creek  
Mill Creek is a public stream and can be used by anyone at 
any time. That said, as you know, Mill Creek has an 
industrial past and there are parts of the creek that have 
physical obstacles which could be dangerous for someone 
who is not familiar with the area. Also, while the water 
quality in Mill Creek has improved dramatically and fish 
and other wildlife have rebounded equally strongly, we 
still don't recommend swimming in Mill Creek.  
 

The water quality is quite good.....on a daily basis it's 
better than the Little Miami....but it still doesn't meet the 
State's standards for swimming. Canoeing, kayaking, 
wading, and fishing have a different standard and we  
 

frequently guide members of the public for these 
activities.  
 

For anyone's first time on the creek, I would strongly 
recommend going out with us on one of our "Urban  

(Continue on page 8) 
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NORTH AVONDALE 

SCHOOLS 
 

 
 

North Avondale Montessori  
363.3900 ● 615 Clinton Springs 

www.namrockets.org 
 

3rd Annual Golf Outing 
 

Cost for this outing is $75 per person/$300 foursome. 
This includes: 18 Holes of golf with cart, door prize, and a 
buffet lunch and drink tickets following the event. Prizes 
will be awarded following the event. 
8am shotgun start, please arrive for check-in by 7:15am 
 

Golfers will play a “Scramble” and can sign up 
individually or to a specific foursome. 
Prizes for: 

• Longest Drive 
• Longest Putt 
• Closest to the hole 

To Register or to Sponsor a hole: https://
namrockets.org/golf/  
• North Avondale Neighbors, This year has been 
very difficult for the Foundation to raise money. We 
could really use your help by your becoming a 
sponsor.  

THE NEW SCHOOL MONTESSORI 
(TNSM) 

281.7999 ● 3 Burton Woods Lane  
www.newschoolmontessori.com 

 

New School Montessori Students Were Visited by a 
Tethered Hawk 

Fourth graders are learning outdoor skills used by the 
protagonist in Jean Craighead George’s novel, My Side of 
the Mountain, which features a boy and his peregrine 
falcon hunting together. Students took turns feeding 
morsels to the visiting Harris Hawk and allowed her to 

take flight and land from their leather-gloved arms. They 
were thrilled to witness a bird of prey up close and flapping 
from one to another. 

Students in 4th-6th grade gathered on the lawn behind their 
classroom to learn about many different birds of prey from 
the hawk's handler who did a great job of presenting and 
answering each student's questions. 

As each child stood proudly, holding up this noble bird, we 
were reminded of a quote from Dr. Maria Montessori who 
said, "when children come into contact with nature, they 
reveal their strength." 
 

Ann Baumgardner, Communications Director  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
North Avondale’s Neighborhood School 

636 Prospect Pl. ~ Cincinnati, Ohio 45229 ~  
Ph: 513.363.5500 ~ Fax: 513.363.5520  

Website: https://southavondale.cps-k12.org  
 
 

A VISION 2020 

Creative Integration of Arts and Sciences School 

The new Creative Integration of Arts and Sciences program 
is open to students in kindergarten through grade 6. It 
provides an interdisciplinary curriculum aimed at building 
critical thinking skills through artistic expression. Students 
will create, perform, respond and connect to artistic and 
scientific concepts and materials. The arts-infused STEAM 
(Science, Technology, Engineering, Arts and Math) 
curriculum will empower each student to optimize their 
creative, collaborative, critical thinking and communication 
skills within a thriving community Read more about our 
Creative Integration of Arts and Sciences Focus. 
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LIBRARY, PARKS & 

RECREATION 
 

The Avondale Library has partnered with the 

Linton Chamber Music: Peanut Butter and Jam 
for our first program 

since the start of 
COVID The program 
will be on our front 

lawn and capacity will 
be monitored. When: 

May 15th from 11AM-

12PM 

You can see more of 
our programs as they 
come available on the 
Cincinnati Library 
website. 

 

 

 

Kaya Burgin, Avondale Branch Manager 
 

North Avondale Recreation Center -  
617 Clinton Springs - 961.1584 
• Hours: open Monday thru Friday 9 am to 8 pm 

•Weight Room is by reservations only 
•Open Gym from 9:00 am to 1:00 pm and after 6:00 
pm - call for reservations  

•Membership Per Year: Adults (25 years & up) $25; 
Seniors (50+) & Young Adults (18-24) $10; Youth (5-17) 
$2. Fitness Center: $10 for 3 months; $35 for a year. 

•Masks must be worn and your temperature must be taken 
upon arrival. 

• Pickleball inside Mon/Weds from 10:30 am- 12:30 pm 

•North Avondale S.T.E.A.M 
Specialty Camp June 7th - 
August 13th 9am - 4pm 
$150.00 per week. 

•Ages 5-12 apply at Cincyrec.org 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

•National Junior Tennis & 
Learning Registration April 7-
May 31 
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•Adult Kickball at Oakley on  
Tuesdays 

•Golf Program 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Sand Volleyball  
•  
 
 
 
 
 
 

• Camps for Champs 
 
 
 
 
 

• Softball  
•  7 Star Dragons Karate 
have resumed indoor 
classes at the Center 
• Soccer 
 

Beginning at the end of 
the month FCC will be 
putting a mini pitch 
soccer court on one of 
the Tennis courts. That 
will be completed the 
week of 6/7. Part of that 

capital improvement will include a new sign for the rec center 
and landscaping around the tennis courts/mini pitch. 
Opening ceremony information, TBA.   

 

Tim Johnson, Service Area Coordinator  
 

Hirsch Recreation Center - 3620 Reading Road - 
751.3393 

 

• Hours: 9am to 7pm Monday thru Friday, Summer 7-7 
• Summer Day Camp 10 week program: June 7 to August 
13. $150 per week, apply at Cincyrec.org 

• Our weight room has reopened by reservation only. There 
are seven one hour time blocks within the day that 
customers can call to reserve. 

• Spinning classes: Mon. & Wed., 6:15 – 7:00 pm.; 
Thursday 7:30-8:15am  It is necessary to sign up before 
class. To register call 751.3393 or go to the front desk.  

• Men (Tuesday 6-7pm) & Senior (Wednesday 10-11 
am) Yoga  

• aRTHelps .Senior art program Tuesday 11am –1pm 
• Pick up a Gym Schedule  and a Program Schedule at 
the Center.  

Blake Williams, Service Area Coordinator 



FROM NONPROFITS  
 

This past year I joined the steering committee for the 
Talbert House Fatherhood Project in Cincinnati. 

 

Talbert House’s mission is to empower children, adults, 
and families to live healthy, safe, and productive lives. 
The Fatherhood Project is a free program which assists 
men in their efforts to become responsible, committed 
and nurturing fathers. Through classes, mentoring and 
child/father activities, the fathers are able to learn how to 
better meet the needs of their children. This year we are 
on track to assist 500 men and on average our clients 
have three children which means over 1,500 children will 
be impacted. Some of which are right here in NA! 
 

We are currently collecting donations in support of 
Talbert House’s 2021 Father’s Day Raffle/Auction 
which will benefit the Fatherhood Project. 
 

If you are able or willing to make any donation to our 
raffle/auction - whether gift certificates, tickets to sports, 
music or cultural events, or any products of value - please 
f e e l  f r e e  t o  e m a i l  m e  d i r e c t l y -
johnarmandjacobs@gmail.com and I can provide you 
with donation forms and details. 

 

Apprenticeship Program, youth ages 14-21 
applications for our summer projects  at ArtWorks 

 
1.John Ruthven Mural Apprentice, ArtWorks is 
partnering with the Judy & John Ruthven Foundation to 
create a 2500 square foot mural for the Milford 
community. Link to application: https://

(8) 

recruiting.paylocity.com/recruiting/jobs/Details/537172/Art-
Opportunities-Inc/John-Ruthven-Mural-Apprentice 

2.Casa Colina ARCO House Project Apprentice, This 
community engagement mural project will collaborate with 
Price Hill Will to represent the rich cultural influence in the 
neighborhood.  L ink to appl icat ion:  ht tps ://
recruiting.paylocity.com/recruiting/jobs/Details/537194/Art-
Opportunities-Inc/Casa-Colina-ARCO-House-Project-
Apprentice 

3.Wordplay Cincy Mural Apprentice, Partnering with 
Wordplay Cincy, ArtWorks is actively hiring for a mixed-media 
mural project located in the Northside neighborhood. Link to 
application: https://recruiting.paylocity.com/recruiting/jobs/
Details/530150/Art-Opportunities-Inc/WordPlay-Cincy-
Mural-Apprentice 
Helpful resources for applying: https://
www.artworkscincinnati.org/get-involved/youth-apprentices/ 
Most of our applications close May, 16th. If you have any 
questions, feel free to contact me! 
Marquise Adkins, Artist Impact Coordinator, 513.333.0354 

 
Stream Adventures" - paddling trips guided by Mill 
Creek Alliance staff and by our very experienced guides 
from the Mill Creek Yacht Club. We have an upcoming 
guided trip on Saturday, May 22 - here is a link: https://
www . t h em i l l c r e e k a l l i a n c e . o r g / c a l e n d a r - o f -
events/2018/7/21/july-urban-stream-adventure-dh2hz 
 
David J. Schmitt, Executive Director, Mill Creek Alliance 

City Complaint/Request Hotline                  591.6000 
      5916000.com 
N.A. Neighborhood Officer Anthony Hill             569.8678 
      anthony.m.hill@cincinnati-oh 
Neighborhood Liaison Sgt. Shawn George            569.8655 
      shawn.george@cincinnati-oh.gov 
Police District 4                     569.8600 
Nonemergency Police                      765.1212 
To just make a crime report (no police visit)          352.2960 

 

NANA EXECUTIVE BOARD AND COMMITTEES 

Truancy Hotline    363.0003  
To learn about Crime in Cincinnati visit: Crimereports.com  
Track property code violations: 

http://cagisperm.hamilton-co.org/cpop/ 
Nextdoor Neighbor Site:                         http://nextdoor.com 
Request City Services                       5916000.com 
Request A Recycling Cart                        591.6000 
Report Air Odors 24/7.                           946.7777 
Where to Recycle Different Things      http://earth911.com/ 

IMPORTANT CITY NUMBERS/EMAIL/WEBSITES 

 (Continued from page 5) 

President: Ethan Perry  Northavondalepesident@gmail.com 

1st VP Heather Herr Heather.herr@mail.com 

2nd VP: Laura Pike  northavondale@yahoo.com 

3rd VP: Patrice Watson avonfields@yahoo.com 

Cor. Sec.: Ryan Jarrell  Rjarrell327@outlook.com  

Rec Secretary & Events: 
Morgan  Rottinghaus 

scopetto@msn.com 

Treasurer: Robin Senser  robinsenser@gmail.com 

Block Watch & Law & Safety: 
Carolyn Gillman 

cgillmanwhhs@gmail.com 

NANA/NABA Joint Strategic 
Development 
Jeff Herr - Chair 
Beth Ewing - Vice Chair 

 
 

jeff@stgdevelopmentgroup.com 
betha.ewing@gmail.com 

Editor: Charlene Morse nanacincinnati@gmail.com 

 


